

Tristram Gardner

Deputy Director, Communities and Migration Division

Ministry of Housing, Communities and Local Government

2nd Floor Fry (NW) 2 Marsham Street London SW1P 4DF

Tel: 0303 444 2210

20 February 2019

David Eastwood Greater London Authority

Sent by email only

Dear David.

I am pleased to inform you that your proposal 'Pan-London GLA CMF project' has been approved by Ministers and that you have been granted funding from the Controlling Migration Fund. The grant is being paid under powers set out in Section 31 of the Local Government Act 2003 to support the work set out in your proposal.

I can confirm that the Department intends to provide the following funding to this project.

• 2018-19 - £1,210,097

We will let you know about funding for 2019-20 as soon as we can.

In order to assist the Department in reaching an informed view as to the level of progress being made by the project in the delivery of its stated outputs and outcomes we propose the following arrangements:

The Department will:

- Remain in touch at regular intervals via the MHCLG CMF lead to build an understanding of local issues and the project's progress
- Share your bid with other Government colleagues to build understanding of the issue/impacts of migration

- Provide a template and guidance to support the development of an impact summary
- Share the impact summary and other learning produced by the authority as a result of this funding to inform good practice elsewhere

We expect you to:

- Carry out the activities described in your bid. We will agree with you if any changes are required to these once a final decision has been made on funding for 2019-20.
- Keep your MHCLG CMF lead informed of any issues or risks affecting progress.
- Produce an impact summary using the template and guidance supplied by MHCLG with this letter. We would expect impact summaries to be completed within 6 months of your project ending or by 31 October 2020, whichever is the earliest.
- Allow the Department to use the impact summary and any learning generated by the project to inform the future development of policy and share with colleagues in Government and other local authorities.
- Where undertaken, share the outcome of your evaluation of the interventions.

As discussed and agreed between the London rough sleeping projects and the Greater London Authority (GLA) in December, evaluation of the projects will be carried out jointly, led by the London Borough of Croydon.

We know that you will be keen to share this news more publicly. We are planning a national announcement of the latest tranche of successful projects shortly and your regional lead will be in touch to discuss details. We would therefore be grateful if you could refrain from any active press activity for your project without first discussing it with the Department.

If you have any queries about communications associated with your funding, or any other concerns, please contact Claire Hoskins (<u>claire.hoskins@communities.gov.uk</u>, tel: 0303 444 2700) who will be happy to discuss any further details and will be touch in due course to arrange the first quarterly discussion.

Yours sincerely,

Tristram Gardner



Catherine Doherty

Deputy Director, Communities and Migration Division

Ministry of Housing, Communities and Local Government

2nd Floor Fry 2 Marsham Street London SW1P 4DF

Tel: 0303 444 4321

1 July 2019

David Eastwood Greater London Authority

Sent by email only

Dear David,

I am pleased to inform you that funding from the Controlling Migration Fund for this financial year for your project, *Pan London GLA CMF Project*, has been approved by Ministers. The grant is being paid under powers set out in Section 31 of the Local Government Act 2003 to support the work set out in your proposal.

I can confirm that the Department intends to provide funding of £2,109,693 to this project for this financial year.

In order to assist the Department in reaching an informed view as to the level of progress being made by the project in the delivery of its stated outputs and outcomes we propose the following arrangements:

The Department will:

- Remain in touch at regular intervals via the MHCLG CMF lead to build an understanding of local issues and the project's progress
- Share your bid with other Government colleagues to build understanding of the issue/impacts of migration
- Provide a template and guidance to support the development of an impact summary
- Share the impact summary and other learning produced by the authority as a result of this funding to inform good practice elsewhere

We expect you to:

- Carry out the activities described in your bid. We have informed you of any activities that we are not funding.
- Keep your MHCLG CMF lead informed of any issues or risks affecting progress.

- Produce an impact summary using the template and guidance supplied by MHCLG with this letter. We would expect impact summaries to be completed by 31 October 2020.
- Allow the Department to use the impact summary and any learning generated by the project to inform the future development of policy and share with colleagues in Government and other local authorities.
- Where undertaken, share the outcome of your evaluation of the interventions.

We would also like to draw your attention to our expectation that your project takes account of the legal restrictions that can apply when offering help and assistance to non-UK nationals, depending on their immigration status (for example, the restrictions contained in Schedule 3 to the Immigration and Asylum Act 2002). The funding allocated through the Controlling Migration Fund must be used to fund activities that are within your legal powers to provide. If you are unsure if your intended use of funding will be within your legal powers you should seek clarity with your lawyers.

If you have any queries about communications associated with your funding, or any other concerns, please contact asma.mouden@communities.gov.uk or tel 0303 44 43374 who will be happy to discuss your project.

Yours sincerely,

Catherine Doherty

atherine letter



Catherine Bennion

Deputy Director for Homelessness & Rough Sleeping Delivery

Ministry of Housing, Communities and Local Government

Ground Floor, Fry Building 2 Marsham Street London SW1P 4DF

Email: roughsleepinginitiative@communities.gov.uk

www.gov.uk/mhclg

07 November 2019

Dear Colleague,

SUPSENSION OF DEROGATION AND COLD WEATHER FUND GRANT (2019-20)

We are pleased to confirm that we are content that your proposals are within the parameters of the Suspension of Derogation and Cold Weather Fund, and that so long as funding is spent according to these plans and provides additionality to existing services, we will retrospectively fund your proposal up to £1,211,000.

Your agreed interventions are as follows:

Intervention	Funding amount
Floating Hubs & Routes Home (grant funding	£779,000
St Mungo's)	
Expansion of NSNO (grant funding St	£347,000
Mungo's)	
LSR personal budgets (grant funding	£50,000
Thames Reach)	
CSTM immigration advice (grant funding	£35,000
Connections at St Martin's)	

As you are already in receipt of RSI funding, we would ask that you complete the additional section that will now appear in your regular monthly monitoring report on Delta with regards to this funding.

When you have spent the monies, you should claim reimbursement by sending the attached receipt/grant form to us. In order to ensure payment by 14 February you will need to submit your claim by 30 December at the latest.

Payment dates for all claims submitted are as below:

Date local Authority claim submitted	Payment date
30 December 2019	14 February 2020
31 January 2020	14 March 2020

28 February	10 April 2020
3 April	15 May 2020

We thank you for your commitment to tackling rough sleeping over this challenging period and hope that this fund allows you to mobilise promptly,

Yours sincerely,

Catherine Bennion

ChBennier

Deputy Director, Homelessness and Rough Sleeping Delivery



Catherine Bennion

Deputy Director for Homelessness & Rough Sleeping Delivery

Ministry of Housing, Communities and Local Government

Ground Floor, Fry Building 2 Marsham Street London SW1P 4DF

Email: roughsleepinginitiative@communities.gov.uk

www.gov.uk/mhclg

20 December 2019

Dear Colleague,

SUPSENSION OF DEROGATION AND COLD WEATHER FUND GRANT (2019-20)

We are pleased to confirm that we are content that your proposals are within the parameters of the Suspension of Derogation and Cold Weather Fund, and that so long as funding is spent according to these plans and provides additionality to existing services, we will retrospectively fund your proposal up to £143,433.60

Your agreed interventions are as follows:

Intervention	Funding amount
Enhanced Discharge Planning including:	
Pathway Nurse Band 7	£15,555.00
St Mary's Housing Support Worker	£12,833.00
Nurse post Band 7 (additional backfill costs)	£4,666.00
GP input into pathway team	£8,400.00
Pathway annual support fee including direct	£7,832.00
support, resources and the pathway	
network	
Evaluation	£5,000.00
Patient Consumables	£3,888.00
7 Step down beds including:	
Nursing input	£7,031.00
GP input	£8,979.00
Nursing supplies and equipment	£1008.00
Travel	£274.00
Administrative expenses	£3,202.00
Basic room fit out	£2,203.00
Weekly nursing supplies	£280.00
Health cluster based on 7 beds	
including:	
Health Navigator	£9,430.00
Clinical Supervision	£400.00
Night Concierge	£6,369.00

Overhead	£2,633.00
Room refurbishment costs	£17,000.00
Catering	£5,285.00
Expansion of step up beds for NRPF	
clients	
Nursing input	£2,008.00
GP input	£2,565.00
Nursing supplies and equipment	£432.00
Travel	£117.60
Administrative expenses	£3,565.00
NRPF Accommodation charge	£10,801.00
Catering	£1,677.00

As you are already in receipt of CWF funding, we would ask that you collate the data from this bid and your existing bid and complete the additional section that will now appear in your regular monthly monitoring report on Delta with regards to this funding.

Our health adviser, Gill Leng, will be in touch with you directly to discuss how we will collect health-specific outcomes.

When you have spent the monies you should claim reimbursement by sending the attached receipt/grant form to us. In order to ensure payment by 14 February you will need to submit your claim by 30 December at the latest.

When you have spent the monies you should claim reimbursement by sending the attached receipt/grant form to us. In order to ensure payment by 14 February you will need to submit your claim by 30 December at the latest.

Payment dates for all claims submitted are as below:

Date local Authority claim submitted	Payment date
30 December 2019	14 February 2020
31 January 2020	14 March 2020
28 February	10 April 2020
3 April	15 May 2020

We thank you for your commitment to tackling rough sleeping over this challenging period and hope that this fund allows you to mobilise promptly,

Yours sincerely,

Catherine Bennion

Mennier

Deputy Director, Homelessness and Rough Sleeping Delivery